Angela Gaubert LY B~ B O,

From: Michael Stack <Michael.Stack@LA.GOV>

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2013 7:33 AM

To: Tiffany K. Clark; Angela Gaubert

Cc: Greg Miller (millerg@legis.la.gov); Gary Smith (smithgl@legis.la.gov);
'‘brownte@legis.la.gov'; Pat Little; VJ St. Pierre; Emily Patterson

Subject: St. Charles Parish Council resolution 6010 - CSRN 4052

This email is in response to St. Charles Parish resolution 6010 which requests La DOTD to install a traffic signal at the
intersection of La 3127 and La 3142. The installation of a traffic control device on our state highway system requires
engineering justification that the intersection meets the specified traffic conditions (warrants) based on nationality
accepted standards. Research suggests that installing an unwarranted signal may actually decrease the safety and result
in an increase in crashes at the location.

This intersection was studied as recently as 2010 and it did not meet the criteria for installation of a caution light or
signal, we are not aware of any significant changes in the traffic pattern that would alter that but will take another look
at this with the updated data available.

We also have a project in the development stage that will include safety improvements at the intersections of La 3127
and La 3141, La 3142 and La 3160. We have not yet determined what improvements will be included in the project but
anticipate bids for this project being accepted in the spring of 2014 with construction beginning next summer.

Thank You!

Michael Stack, P.E. & P.L.S.
La. DOTD District 02 (New Orleans/Houma) Engineer Administrator



